
          A SERVICE FOR THE WORSHIP OF GOD 
4th Sunday after Epiphany 

January 29, 2012 - 11:00 AM 
 

� All who are able are invited to stand 
 
Chiming of the Trinity 
     The three bells rung at the beginning of the service represent the Trinity - Father, Son, and Holy Spirit.  
      As the bells ring, let us gather quietly, prayerfully reflecting on the majesty of God in our lives. 
Prelude                                                    Song of Peace                                             Paul Bryan 
Welcome                                                                                                                                                  

To Praise the Living God 
Introit                                                    O Jesus So Meek                                     Bach/Johnson 
� Call to Worship from Call to Worship                           
Great are the works of the Lord. 
They are studied by all who delight in them. 
Full of honor and majesty is God's work, 
God's righteousness endures forever. 
The Lord has gained renown by wonderful deeds. 
The Lord is gracious and merciful. 
God's works are truth and justice; 
All God's works will endure forever. 
God sent redemption to the people; the Lord will keep covenant forever. 
Holy and awesome is God's name. 
� Hymn 455                       All Creatures of Our God and King       LASST UNS ERFREUEN 

To Confess Our Sins and Receive Forgiveness 
Call to Confession  
Prayer of Confession  
Holy God, for us, peace is the absence of conflict.  Our world is filled with tremendous 
conflict.  We even invite conflict in our lives.  Forgive us, gracious God, and help us to 
live in peace through the presence of Christ, in whose name, we pray.  Amen. 
Silent Reflection and Personal Confession 
Response Hymn 572                   Lord, Have Mercy Upon Us                                           Kyrie 

Lord, have mercy upon us. Christ, have mercy upon us. Lord, have mercy upon us. 
Assurance of Pardon                                                                                                  
Friends, believe the Good News. 
In Jesus Christ we are forgiven.  Alleluia.  Amen. 

To Experience God's Word                                                          
Anthem                                               Dona Nobis Pacem                                Barbara Wallace 
Scripture Reading (Page 180)              Galatians 5:22-23 

The Word of Our Lord, 
Thanks be to God! 

Sermon                                          "Peace, Wonderful Peace"                    Dr. R. Shane Owens  

To Respond in Faith 
� Hymn 368                                 I've Got Peace Like a River 
� Affirmation of Faith                                                            The Apostles' Creed (Traditional) 
I believe in God the Father Almighty, Maker of heaven and earth, And in Jesus Christ 
his only Son our Lord; who was conceived by the Holy Ghost, born of the Virgin Mary, 
suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, dead and buried; he descended into hell; 
the third day he rose again from the dead; he ascended into heaven, and sitteth on the 
right hand of God the Father Almighty; from thence he shall come to judge the quick 
and the dead.  I believe in the Holy Ghost; the holy catholic church; the communion of 
saints; the forgiveness of sins; the resurrection of the body; and the life everlasting.  
Amen. 
� Response, Hymn 579                   Glory Be to the Father                                       Gloria Patri 

Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Ghost; 
As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be,  

world without end.  Amen, Amen. 
The Prayers of the People and the Lord's Prayer (The Presbyterian Hymnal, Page 16) 
Presentation of Tithes and Offerings                                                                 
Offertory                                                    Pastorale                                              John Bertalot 
� Response, Hymn 592    Praise God, from Whom All Blessings Flow                     Doxology 

Praise God, from whom all blessings flow;  
Praise Him, all creatures here below; 
Praise Him above, ye heavenly host; 

Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost.  Amen. 
� Prayer of Dedication     
� Hymn 403                           What A Friend We Have In Jesus                            CONVERSE 

To Go Forth to Serve as God's People in the World 
� Charge and Benediction                                             
� Closing Response Hymn 538. Stanza 1     Lord, Dismiss Us with Thy Blessing 

Lord, dismiss us with Thy blessing; Fill our hearts with joy and peace; 
Let us each, Thy love possessing, Triumph in redeeming grace. 
O refresh us, O refresh us, Traveling through this wilderness. 

Postlude                                        Improvisation on Converse 



STAFF 
 

Dr. R. Shane Owens - Pastor                              Jim Glass - Director of Music and Organist 
Sara B. Hancock, CAP - Administrative Assistant                                                  - Treasurer     
Marlene Sperry - CDP Director                          Rev. Samuel N. Thomas - Pastor Emeritus 

 
SESSION MEMBERS 

 
Dr. R. Shane Owens, Moderator 

Robert K. Folks, Clerk 
 

Class of 2012    Class of 2013   Class of 2014 
Donna C. Connors   Holly C. Furr   Robert K. Folks 
Vickie L. Jewell   Carolyn C. Hardin  Betsy W. Gregory 
     Robert F. Stephenson  Paul E Smith Jr. 
     William K. Williams 
 

MINISTRY BOARDS  
 

Caregivers    Christian Formation   Congregational Care 
Carolyn C. Hardin   Vickie L. Jewell  Robert F. Stephenson 
Paul E. Smith Jr.   Donna C. Connors  Holly Furr 
  
Columbarium &    Fellowship   Hospitality &    
Memorial Garden    Donna C. Connors  Outreach 
Kim M. Moredock   Carolyn C. Hardin  Vickie L. Jewell 
         Paul E. Smith Jr. 
Nominating Committee  Worship 
Donna C. Connors   Holly C. Furr   
Holly C. Furr    Betsy W. Gregory 
Paul E. Smith Jr.       

SUPPORT COMMITTEES 
Pastoral and    Property Management Stewardship and 
Staff Relations   Robert F. Stephenson  Operations 
William K. Williams   Committee of Whole  William K. Williams 
Betsy W. Gregory       Robert K. Folks 
   

����������	
�������
������
700 North Main Street/PO Box 990 
Lancaster, South Carolina 29721 

www.fpc-lancaster.org 
803-283-3329 

 
A Place to Belong, A Place to Serve 

 
"Now you are the Body of Christ , and Individually members of it."  1 Corinthians 12:27 

 

 
 

OUR VISION AND MISSION 
 We, the members 

of First Presbyterian Church, 
are disciples of the risen Christ 

and members of his universal Body, 
who are empowered by God’s Spirit to 

WORSHIP God with joy and thanksgiving; 
PROCLAIM the Gospel through word and deed; 

TEACH the message of God’s love in Christ; 
SHARE God’s love for all people by reaching out 

in hospitality, ministry and mission; 
WORK together in harmonious unity 

as a loving and caring people; 
and to SERVE one another and 
others beyond our fellowship 
in the name of Jesus Christ 
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�The values we cherish to enable us to accomplish our vision and mission are the fruit of God’s Spirit:  love, joy, peace, 
patience, kindness, generosity, faithfulness, self-control.  (Galatians 5:22-23) 



OPPORTUNITIES FOR MINISTRY 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES MARRY.  The Spirit and Passage Classes have joined together in holy 
lesson-hood.  After a brief honeymoon during Advent, the new class can be found together Sunday mornings at 
9:45.  Come join the family.  Lessons are the Parables of Jesus. 
 
WEE WORSHIP BAGS are available in the narthex.  Please return the bags to the basket after service. 
 
SUPER BOWL SUBS:  The high school/middle school youth are making and selling ham and turkey subs on 
Super Bowl Sunday, February 5.  Subs will be available following worship.  Desserts will also be offered.  
Inserts are included in the bulletin.  Please fill out your form; one form per person.  Extra forms are located in 
the narthex.  Place your completed forms on the table by the church office.  Tuesday, January 31st is the last 
day to order subs.  Proceeds will go towards Bethelwoods summer camps. 
 
2011 CHURCH CONTRIBUTIONS STATEMENTS will be mailed on January 31. 
 
SOUPER BOWL OF CARING began with a simple prayer from a single youth group:  "Lord, as we enjoy the 
Super Bowl football game, help us to be mindful of those without even a bowl of soup to eat."  Since that day, 
more than $71 million has been raised for local charities across the country.  It has become a powerful 
movement that is transforming the time around Super Bowl weekend into the nation's largest celebration of 
giving and serving.  Be part of this movement that is sharing God's love with those in need.  Please give 
generously on Super Bowl Sunday.  Youth will be collecting your dollars or cans of soup following worship on 
Sunday, February 5.  Proceeds will go to HOPE of Lancaster. 
 
There will be a BAKE SALE  on February 5 following worship.  All wishing to donate cakes, cookies, pies, etc. 
to the bake sale would be greatly appreciated.  Just bring your item to the large table outside the Thornwell 
Room on Sunday morning.  The youth attending Bethelwoods Summer Camp appreciate your support. 
 
ALL YOU WANTED TO KNOW ABOUT OUR CHURCH FINANCES, M ORE OR LESS.  After the 
worship service on Sunday, February 12, a light lunch will be provided in the Fellowship Hall followed by a 
presentation on church finances:  Year End 2011 and the 2012 Budget.  Please join in the fellowship of a meal 
and all you want to know about this topic, more or less, guaranteed. 
 
THE OLD PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH BUILDING ON GAY STREET .  You are invited to be guests of 
Robert Folks at his Rotary Club meeting on Wednesday, February 15.  He will present a history of the old 
church building on Gay Street and give an update on the collaboration of the City of Lancaster and the 
Historical Society to transform the facility into a cultural arts center for Lancaster.  Only "early-birds" need 
apply - the club meets at 7:00 AM in the Fairway Room at the golf course.  If you are interested, tell Robert so 
he can put you on his guest list. 
 

COPIES OF THE 2012 BUDGET AVAILABLE .  The 2012 Budget as finally determined by Session at its 
January 15 meeting may be picked up at the church office.  Copies are available on the table outside the office 
door.  In the interest of good stewardship, one copy per household, please. 
 
UPCOMING CONFIRMATION CLASSES .  Classes will begin soon for youth who are 9th grade and up.  
See the pastor or call the church office if you have children who are interested in participating.  Learn more 
about the Christian faith, history of the Presbyterian Church, and First Presbyterian Church, Lancaster. 
 
OFFERING ENVELOPES are on the table outside the church office.  Please pick up either a monthly giving 
packet or a weekly giving packet.   
 
The 2012 FLOWER CALENDAR has been placed on the bulletin board in the hallway across from the church 
office.  Please take a moment to sign up to place flowers in the sanctuary in memory of or in honor of a loved 
one, or call the church office to reserve a date. 
 
SESSION MINUTES VIA EMAIL .  If you would like to have the minutes emailed to you, please sign up 
outside the church office and provide a current email address.  The minutes will continue to be posted on the 
bulletin board outside the church office. 

_____________________________________________ 
 
ATTENDANCE  for January 22, 2012                       SS - 34                        MW - 59 

 
GIVING UPDATE  

    Week Ending 
    1/22/2012  Year To Date 
Amount Needed   $3,621.14   $14,484.56 
Amount Received    1,618.00    14,203.14 
Over/(Under)                ($2,003.14)                ($281.42) 
 
Count Team:  Jim Morton; Jennifer Bryan 
Ushers:  David Houk; David Ghent; Max Clyburn; Barbara McKinnon 
Church Opening:  David Houk 
 
Front Door Greeter:  Bob & Locketta Stephenson 
Back Door Greeter:  Robert & Anne Howey 
Alternate Greeters:  Linda Hutchinson; Cindy Ruh 
 
Chancel:  Bob & Locketta Stephenson 
Register of Friendship Pad:   



FAMILIES TO  REMEMBER  
IN PRAYER THIS WEEK  

 
Amy Saylors 
Faye Skipper 
Paul Smith 

Charles Stanfield 
 

 
PASTORAL NEEDS:  The Session desires to be informed when members and friends of the church are in 
need of pastoral care.  During office hours, please call the church office (803-283-3329), in order that the elder 
under whose care the person or family is assigned may be notified. 
 

FIRST PREBYTERIAN'S PRAYER MINISTRY 
Please come by the Prayer Ministry Table before or after our services and give the name of your 
prayer request to our prayer ministry representatives.  Their name will be given to our pastor 
before the pastoral prayer to be raised to God in corporate prayer.  At the Prayer Table cards are 
available to express our corporate love and concern to those remembered in prayer.  Please stop 
by each Sunday on your way into church to sign these cards.  Help us in this way to further our 
church's ministry of sympathy, witness, and  service to others in the name of our Lord Jesus 
Christ.   

 
Please pray for our members:  Wilma Williamson; Darrell and Peggy Bell; Edatha Varner; Tom and Betty 
Syfan; Barbara Paul; Ned and Bobbi Funderburk; Nell Perry; Nell Carter;  Locketta Stephenson; Teny Kerr; 
Marie Dixon; Ann Powers; Vickie Jewell; Cameron Ratkovic; Michael Duffell-Hoffman; Mary Jo Yarborough; 
Mildred Haile and family 
 
Friends of the church (recently brought forward for prayer:  Dean Williamson; Judy Craig; Randy Craig; 
Brenda Robinson; Sean Squires; Tiffany Boatwright; Megan Haupt; Crystal Baker; Peggy Stansell; Melvenia 
Hilton-Jones; Kathy Hayes; Debbie Todd; Mary Leigh Gregory Ryan; Bobby Parker; Abby Bunkley; Stephen 
Clyburn; Kathy Harrington; Joe Snipes; Vance Goodman; Herbert Owens; Beth Mobley; Bobby Patterson; 
Cynda Cooper; Sherry Easley; Mr and Mrs. James Kanda; Harry Polk; Karl Bernsdorff; Velta Morris; Jerry 
Payne; Basalba Perez and family 
 
Please pray for those serving in our military:  Angela Armour, Heath Foster, Ramon McCullough, Gary 
Hogan, Vicky Taylor, Cameron Ratkovic Jr., Mitch Maybray 
 

PRAYER MINISTRY TABLE 
Today: Linda Hutchinson/Helen Hegler 

Next Week:  Teresa Anderson/Joy Williams 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
WE INVITE EVERYONE TO ATTEND one of our Sunday School classes:   Nursery/Preschool Class; K-5th 
grade; 6th-7th grade; 8th-12th grade.  Adult Classes:  Men's Bible Class; Elizabeth Tennant Bible Class; 
Friendship Class; Spirit Class and Passage Class.  Come join us as we explore God's Word together as a church 
family! 
 
A SPECIAL INVITATION!  You are invited to become a member of our church by making your profession 
of faith in Jesus Christ, by making your reaffirmation of faith in Jesus Christ, or by transferring your 
membership from the church where you have been active.  If you are interested in becoming a member of First 
Presbyterian, please speak to the pastor, indicate this on the Friendship Register, or call the church office at 
283-3329. 
 

CHURCH ACITIVITES:  January 29, 2012 - February 4, 2012 
 

 Sunday               9:45 AM  Sunday School  
              11:00 AM  Worship  
    
 Monday               7:00 AM  Men's Prayer Breakfast 
    
 Tuesday                 Deadline to order Super Bowl Subs 
   8:00 AM  Lancaster High School Testing; Fellowship Hall Reserved 
  
          Wednesday       12:00 PM  Bulletin Deadline 
   6:00 PM  Bells 
   7:15 PM  Adult Choir 
 
 Thursday 8:00 PM  Al-Anon  
 
 
BULLETIN DEADLINE :  Please submit all announcements to the church office by 12:00 noon on Wednesday 
of each week unless noted otherwise in the bulletin.  You may also send them via email to 
firstpres@comporium.net. 

WELCOME TO FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

May you feel God's presence, may the message be a blessing in your 
life and may the grace of God go with you and strengthen you for the 

week ahead.  Please come again soon! 


